ROAD REPORT

The Official Newsletter of the Sandusky County Engineer

No. 14 August 8, 2014

FROM THE DEPUTY ENGINEER

We are right in the middle of construction season with several projects going on and some still in the works. The RY 244 Bridge is coming right along. Both footers and walls have been poured. Currently, we are doing channel work, cleanup, and getting ready for the beams to be delivered next Thursday. We met yesterday with Jeffers Crane and P.S.C Crane Rigging which will be installing the beams. The crew will clean up the site and install pads for the crane and trucks. After the construction of this bridge is completed, we will be moving the bridge crew to the RY 226 Bridge. This is a much smaller structure and we will be using our beams for the bridge deck.

On the CR 247, 260 & 268 Paving project, M&B has completed the paving of 260 and currently are working on the milling and widening of CR 268. They plan to pave CR 268 tomorrow, Saturday, and will complete the berming next week. After CR 268 is completed, they plan to move to CR 247. As part of this contract, they will also pave the TO 294 Bridge and the RY 244 Bridge when it gets completed.

We met this week with ODOT and M&B for the pre-construction meeting of the SAN CR 41-0.00 paving project. M&B plans to start with the milling and paving the week of August 18th. The project consists of paving CR 41 from SR 23 to CR 132 with an intermediate and surface course for a total of 2". The project includes milling, berming, pavement markings, RPM's, and monument boxes. M&B plans to be done with all the work by September 30th.

Our Contractor Don Moyer has finished installing all the pipe and inlets for the Cedar Ridge ditch petition project. The only thing left to do is clean-up work on some of the properties and seeding. The property owners on Cedar Ridge should have a working system from now on with a good outlet.

We have also been involved with the Township OPWC paving project that started last week. The townships involved are Madison, Jackson, Washington, and Woodville. The latter acting as the lead Township.

The County Engineers Office prepared the plans and specifications for the project. Rick has been providing inspection for the paving. Shelly plans to be done by the end of next week.

THANK YOU

Thank you to everyone for your thoughts and prayers in the loss of my sister.

Eddie Fisher

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Kris Foreman August 12th
Kim Foreman August 18th

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY (YEARS OF COUNTY EMPLOYMENT)

Rick Villarreal August 12th 18 years

WELCOME

We have hired two new employees. Kory Keegan Reed Pumphrey

FROM THE ASSISTANT ROAD SUPERINTENDENT

RY 244-2.52 BRIDGE REPLACEMENT

This project is looking good. Both walls are done, backfill behind walls for the beam set and the channel is clean. Tim B., Tim R., Jimmy and Matt are completing as much work as possible before the beams are set next Thursday.

Good job men!

CR 41 MAILBOXES

Eric, Andy, Tony M., and Adam are trying to set a world record for mailbox relocation. In one year, I think they got it! Good Job!

FAIRGROUNDS

Steve, Chad B., Ed, Tony H. and Jan have been working on getting the Fairgrounds in shape. Also, mowing in between jobs.

SIGN SHOP

Perry has been working on sign grants and signs for the road and garage.

GARAGE

Jeff has been keeping up with service in the pits.

P.S. thanks to Jeff and Perry for helping out in the yard while I am out on the road.